
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE:  October 5, 2022 

 

TO:  David Schumacher, Director 

  Office of Financial Management 

 
FROM:  Derek I. Sandison, Director     
 

SUBJECT: 2023-25 Capital Budget Re-appropriation Request 

 

Attached please find the Department of Agriculture’s 2023-25 capital budget re-appropriation request 

submittal. 

 

During the 2021 Legislative session, the department received capital funding for the Washington State 

Fairs Health and Safety Grants.  We anticipate having multiple agricultural fair health and safety capital 

improvement grant projects delayed due to material and labor shortages therefore we are submitting a 

re-appropriation request.   

 

This request is to ensure we maintain the authority and funding into the 2023-25 biennium to ensure 

Washington State Fair grant recipients are able to complete their capital improvement projects.  

 

We appreciate the opportunity to submit this information and look forward to working with you and 

your staff in developing the OFM budget recommendation to the Governor. 

 

cc: Jim Cahill 

 Matthew Hunter 

 Patrick Capper 

 Natasha Roberts 










